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Rotherham SEND Information, Advice and Support Service
Giving Impartial Information, Advice and Support



Preparing for Meetings with School
There may be a variety of reasons why you initiate a meeting with school, or why you are invited to one. It may be that:
· Your child has already been identified as having special educational needs (SEN), is in receipt of SEN support and you have a termly review upcoming as part of the graduated approach

· You have requested a meeting with the Special Educational Needs Coordinator (SENCO) due to concerns about your child’s progress, SEN or behaviour he/she is displaying.

If you have requested a meeting with school, ensure that you have shared clearly why you would like the meeting. If a meeting has been proposed by school and you are unsure why, ask for clarity about its purpose so that you are able to consider any points/questions beforehand that may be relevant to the meeting. 

Requesting a meeting?

In the first instance, it may be useful to meet with your child’s class teacher, but if you feel that your child is displaying some unmet special educational needs then you can request a meeting with the school’s SENCO. You can often find their name and contact details on the school’s website (in their SEND information report) or you can contact them via the main school’s phone number/email. There may be other professionals working with your child who you would like to be invited to the meeting, to input into discussions/problem-solving. If so, enquire whether it would be appropriate/possible for them to attend, based on your concerns.
Before the meeting?

· Ensure you are clear about the time and location of the meeting and its purpose – consider what you would like to get out of the meeting.
· If your child is already in receipt of SEN support, read through their support plan prior to the meeting to familiarise yourself with the previously agreed outcomes of support and think about the progress your child has made towards these.
· Make a list of all the questions you want to ask and all the points you want to raise – if you have the opportunity, it can be useful to send your list of questions in advance so that answers to your questions can be shared in the meeting.

· You may want to ask a friend/relative to go with you for moral support. It’s hard to speak and listen, so being able to recall the details of all the conversation can be easier if you have someone with you in the meeting who can make notes of important points/actions.

· Ask your child for his/her views/feelings about the situation - you could document them and take this to the meeting. Here are some resources on our YouTube page you may find useful as a starting point, created by our Young Person’s Information Officers…

https://youtu.be/WrR7NH4aK5Y 
During the meeting
· If there are new people around the table, ask for introductions so that everyone can get to know each other.
· Keep things friendly and be realistic – sometimes frustrations lie with something that the school has no control over.
· If anything is discussed that you don’t understand, ask for an explanation. 

· Don’t be afraid to ask questions. You may want to ask questions like:
· What special educational needs have you identified for my child?
· Where are you in the graduated approach (assess, plan, do, review process) for my child?

· Is there a SEN support plan (or equivalent) in place for my child?

· What SEN support is in place? (this is support that is additional to or different from what other children receive)

· What outcomes is this support going to help my child achieve?

· Can you show me my child’s attainment levels? Is my child making expected progress?

· Can we set a date to review the SEN support plan and discuss next steps for my child?

· Go through the list of questions and points you prepared. Tick them off as you go, and before the meeting ends check that you have covered everything.

· Don’t feel pressured into agreeing to something if you’re unsure – ask for time to think about it and perhaps seek some advice from SENDIASS. 
· Ensure that any agreed actions are written down with who is responsible for carrying them out, in what timescales and a date when these will be reviewed.
· Agree a date to meet again to review how things are going.
After the meeting, you should know…

· How the school is currently supporting your child.
· Who is going to do what and by when?
· When the agreed actions will next be reviewed.
· Who to contact if you have any questions?
	Rotherham SEND Information, Advice and Support Service
Riverside House, Main Street

Rotherham, S60 1AE
Tel: 01709 823627

www.rotherhamsendiass.org.uk 
E-Mail: parent.partnership@rotherham.gov.uk
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